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November 17, 2022 
 

 
Carl Harland, Assistant Executive Director 
Engineers and Scientists of California, Local 20 
IFPTE (AFL-CIO & CLC) 
810 Clay Street 
Oakland, CA 94607 

 
Dear Mr. Harland: 

 
In November 2020, the Company and Union entered into LA 20-20-ESC, which allowed Senior Engineering 
Estimators to check the work of Engineering Estimators and other Senior Engineering Estimators. In October 
2021, the parties agreed to extend LA 20-20-ESC through December 31, 2022, via LA 21-19-ESC. 
 
The parties agree there continues to be a surge in Estimating work, driven by emergency response, wildfire 
hardening, wildfire service cutoffs, Public Safety Power Shutoffs and other large spikes in workload, and that 
checking job packages is a vital function to ensure the quality of designs which can impact electrical and gas 
performance and public safety. Accordingly, the parties agree to cancel the December 31, 2022 expiration and 
continue to allow Senior Engineering Estimators to check the work of Engineering Estimators and other Senior 
Engineering Estimators, as detailed in LA 21-19-ESC.   To support this safe and efficient way for qualified 
employees to check work in order to ensure quality and safety.   
 
Either the Company or the Union reserves the right to cancel this agreement by giving the other party thirty (30) 
days written notice.  
 
If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the 
Company. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 

 
PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 

 
 

By:     
Matthew Levy 
Senior Director 

The Union is in agreement. 
 

ENGINEERS AND SCIENTISTS OF CALIFORNIA 
LOCAL 20, IFPTE, AFL-CIO and CLC 

 
 
 

  , 2022 By:   
Carl Harland 
Assistant Executive Director 

December 12th,


